
 

 

The Kumamoto Earthquake led me back to True Parents 
 
Yuu Ozono 
March 2017 
Japan's World Family Magazine 
 

 
 

This is a testimony from a sister at our church, Mrs. Fujiko Tanaka (pseudonym). She joined our 

movement twenty-nine years ago and was an active member who cultivated many spiritual 

children. However, due to her husband's strong objections to the church, she had no choice but to 

leave. Many of her spiritual children and fellow members who had worked together with Mrs. 

Tanaka worried about her. They continued to set prayer conditions and keep in contact with her. 

 

The Kumamoto Earthquake 

 

During the Kumamoto Earthquakes, in April 2016, Mrs. Tanaka's home suffered a great deal of damage. 

Internally and externally, Mrs. Tanaka felt she had reached her limit. She told herself, "I have to return to 

God now!" She consulted with the church leader and began to listen to True Parents' teachings again at 

the Education Center. Then, on November 1, she participated in the one-day workshop in order to receive 

the Four Great Holy Items. 

 

Three days before the workshop, she had a dream. In her dream, one of our sisters told Mrs. Tanaka, 

"There is another workshop starting on November 1. I want you to attend that one." Still in her dream, 

Mrs. Tanaka considered which workshop she should attend. All of a sudden, an elderly female stranger 

appeared and said, "Only attend the special one-day workshop. There is no need to attend other 

workshops!" The elderly stranger severely scolded the sister who had suggested that Mrs. Tanaka go to 

another workshop. When Mrs. Tanaka woke up from her dream, she was able to feel strongly the 

importance of the workshop and made a firm decision to attend the special one-day workshop. 

 

Mrs. Tanaka wondered, "Who the elderly stranger in my dream?" Thinking that her dream was unusual, 

she told her spiritual grandmother the entire dream. Through that, Mrs. Tanaka realized that the person in 

her dream had been Dae-mo nim. Mrs. Tanaka had participated in two of Dae-mo nim's events in Japan, 

so she was familiar with Hun-mo nim's face but did not know Dae-mo nim's face. Mrs. Tanaka was truly 

surprised and expressed her gratitude for the cooperation of spirit world. There were many difficulties but 

through Mrs. Tanaka's experience, I could genuinely feel God's deep love and desire to restore Mrs. 

Tanaka and all members who have connected to us through God's will, no matter what obstacles we must 

overcome. 

 


